ADVISORY COUNCIL ON WILDLIFE & FRESHWATER FISH MINUTES

TUESDAY, October 27, 2015
Richardson & Robbins Building Auditorium
89 Kings Highway, Dover, Delaware

Phone 302-739-9912, FAX 302-739-6157
ADVISORY COUNCIL           


DIVISION OF FISH & WILDLIFE

PUBLIC
1.  Edward A. Montague, Chair 


1. Director David E. Saveikis 

10 Visitors
2.  Garrett Grier, Jr., Vice Chair (Absent)

2. Rob Hossler
3.  Raymond F. Burris 



3. Capt. Nick Couch
4.  Neal Dukes 
  



4. Anthony Gonzon
5.  Robert C. Nichols (Absent)


5. Hope Shoemaker-Benjamin
6.  Craig A. Karsnitz (Absent)


6. Karen Kennedy
7.  Joe C. Johnson 





8.  Steven M. Kendus 



9.  Dale R. Scuse 




The meeting was called to order by Chairman Montague at 7:30 PM.
Agenda Item 1.  Approval of Minutes (Chairman).

Motions carried and both the August 11 and the September 29, 2015 meeting minutes were unanimously approved as written.  (The August 11 meeting minutes were not approved at last month’s Council meeting due to a lack of a quorum.)
Agenda Item 2.  Sunday Hunting (Delaware State Sportsmen’s Association).

Jeff Hague, Director of the Delaware State Sportsmen’s Association (DSSA), gave a presentation and provided the Council with a handout on Sunday hunting.  The DSSA is a statewide organization which promotes and protects the interests of sportsmen in Delaware.  Director Hague discussed and requested Council to consider the following:

1. Support Sunday hunting in Delaware and have it made part of the Department’s legislative package to go forward next session.   Sunday hunting would encourage more youth and others new to hunting to participate in the sport since an additional weekend day available to hunting can help accommodate time conflicts with other sporting activities (football, soccer, etc.) and with  school and work schedules.  Sunday hunting would also promote more out-of-state hunting license sales.  
2. DSSA supports a 15% across-the-board license fee increase and the establishment of access conservation pass for public wildlife areas.  
3. Support carrying a concealed weapon while handgun hunting.  It is currently illegal to do this in Delaware even if you have a concealed handgun permit.  

4. Support current legislation to clean up handgun calibers and to allow for pistol caliber rifles.   
Rick Armitage, Lobbyist for the National Rifle Association (NRA), discussed and provided a handout on the economic benefits of eliminating Sunday hunting bans in the eleven states where the restrictions exist.  He encouraged Sunday hunting for deer only and agreed that it would provide a pipeline for new hunters and youth and also create more jobs.  Mr. Armitage also suggested that consideration be given to phasing out the senior citizen hunting license exemption to increase revenues.   
Chairman Montague stated that the handouts provided will be included as part of the meeting minute record.
Agenda Item 3.  Wildlife Program License Revenues/Fees (David E. Saveikis and Council).

Director Saveikis thanked Director Hague and Mr. Armitage for their comments and stated that he looks forward to continuing to work with the DSSA and the NRA.

At the request of several Council members at last month’s meeting, Director Saveikis distributed a document to Council members on license revenue scenarios for senior citizens.  The current fee for a resident annual general license prior to any proposed fee increase is $25.00, with Delaware residents 65 years of age or older exempt from such license.  Two options and their projected revenues and fee implications were evaluated regarding establishing a discounted Delaware Resident $25.00 Senior Citizen Hunting License are as follows (such a senior license fee scenario is relative to a possible increase in the resident annual general hunting license):
· Option 1 could require all individuals 65 years of age or older irrespective of their birth year to purchase a Senior Citizen Hunting License.  This option could increase revenues an estimated $61,325 per year and could enable a reduction in the possible license fee increase.  A Resident Annual General Hunting License could be reduced from a possible $39.50 to $36.50.  The Non-resident Annual General Hunting License could be reduced from a possible $199.50 to $189.50 or the Resident Annual General Hunting License could be reduced from a possible $39.50 to $35.00.
· Option 2 could require only individuals turning 65 years of age or older on or after July 1, 2016, to purchase a Senior Citizen Hunting License.  This option could increase revenues an estimated $13,050 the first year and $59,050 per year by the fifth year.  This option could enable a reduction in the possible license fee increase of the Resident Annual General Hunting License from a possible $39.50 to $38.50 (based only on first year revenues, with the incremental increase in revenues by the fifth year offsetting increasing program costs for a longer period of time). 
Director Saveikis stated that a Resident Senior Citizen Trapping License was not evaluated due to the relatively low cost of the current and possible resident trapping license fee.  

Director Saveikis requested the Council’s recommendations and guidance in preparation for the upcoming public meetings.

After extensive discussion on license revenues, the Council advised the Division to proceed by taking all options to the upcoming public workshops in December for public comment.  

Agenda Item 4.  Director Update (Director David E. Saveikis).


Director Saveikis welcomed Mr. Dale Scuse, a new Council member recently appointed by the Governor.

Director Saveikis provided an update on establishing a regulation requiring the reporting of harvested gray fox pursuant to a new law established by H.B. #25. Director Saveikis reported that comments from the public comment period were overwhelming in opposition of the proposed “next business day harvest reporting” and that the Division is considering whether to change the proposed reporting timeframe.  
Director Saveikis requested that the Council move their November 24 Advisory Council meeting to December 17 to provide sufficient time for the Division to consider public workshop input and to present a possible hunting and trapping license fee increase  for Council consideration.  

After discussion the Council agreed to move the November 24 meeting to Thursday, December 17 at 7:00 pm.  

Director Saveikis announced the schedule and locations for the Division’s series of three public workshops on Wildlife Program License Revenues/Fees in December, one in each county to obtain public comments on a possible hunting and trapping license fee increase.    The dates and locations for the 7:00 pm workshops are:  
December 8
Kent County – DNREC Auditorium

December 9 
Sussex County – DelTech Georgetown

December 10
New Castle County – Ommelanden

There will be no Advisory Council meeting in November.  The next Advisory Council meeting will be Thursday, December 17 at 7:00 pm in the R&R Auditorium.
AGENDA FOR THE 12/17/2015 ADVISORY COUNCIL MEETING
1. Approval of Minutes (Chairman).
2. P
3. resentation - Wildlife Program Services and Funding (Director David E. Saveikis). 
4. S
5. ummary of Public Workshops on Wildlife Program Services and Funding (Director David E. Saveikis). 
6. C
7. ouncil Action on Possible Wildlife Program Fees (Council).

There being no further business, a motion carried and approved and the meeting adjourned at 9:19 pm.
*NOTE: DUE TO LOGISTICAL REASONS THE DECEMBER PUBLIC WORKSHOPS AND THE DECEMBER 17 ADVISORY COUNCIL MEETING WERE CANCELED AND RESCHEDULED FOR JANUARY.  
Sincerely,
[image: image1.png]



Karen Kennedy, Recording Secretary 
